


South Salt Lake Valley Mosquito Abatement District
Board Meeting Minutes
May 12th, 2025 at 2:00 pm

The Board of Trustees of the South Salt Lake Valley Mosquito Abatement District (SSLVMAD), Salt Lake County, State of Utah, met in a board meeting via Zoom with an anchor location established at the District offices at 7308 Airport Road, West Jordan, Utah.
The following board members were present Jeff Bossard (Brighton), Ty Brewer (Holladay), Tish Buroker (Riverton), Silvia Catten (Millcreek), Don Christensen (West Valley), Brad Gilson (Draper), Kelvin Green (West Jordan), Paul Glover (Midvale), Kathie Johnson (South Jordan), Kristie Overson (Taylorsville), Linda Price (White City), Florence Reynolds (Sandy), Ilene Risk (Salt Lake County), Laverne Snow (Murray), and Greg Wilding (Bluffdale).
The following board members were absent: Matt Holton (Cottonwood Heights), Natalie Pinkney (South Salt Lake), and Steve Shields (Herriman).
Also attending were Dan McBride, Scott Sommer, Eric Gardner, Kassie Draper and resident Gene Drake.
1. Welcome. Catten conducted the meeting and duly called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone at 2:01 pm.
2. Citizen Comments. No citizens commented.
3. Board Conflicts of Interest Disclosures. No board members disclosed any conflicts of interest.
4. Approve Minutes. Price moved to approve the minutes of the April Board meeting. Brewer seconded the motion, and the motion carried with all in favor. Johnson and Wilding were absent for the vote.
5. Oath of Office-New member introduction 
No new board members were present. McBride explained that Matt Holton will be replaced on the board by Ellen Burrel and that Steve Shields resigned from the board because he moved. 
6. Purchasing Policy
No changes to the purchasing policy approved in 2024 were recommended. Green moved to approve the purchasing policy without change; Glover seconded the motion, and the motion passed with all in favor. Johnson was absent for the vote.

7. Conditions of the District
McBride reported that orientation and training for seasonal employees was conducted during the week preceding the meeting and that seasonal crew members have started field work. 
In early May, Sommers presented information about mosquito prevention and control through an informational booth at a Safety Palooza in Herriman and additional public outreach events are planned in the upcoming weeks at Sego Lily Gardens and Salt Lake County Library branches.
Mosquito surveillance began the first week in May and will continue through the summer. 
McBride reported that water levels are being monitored and are projected to be lower than in previous years. He noted that potential increases in irrigation associated with a low water year can lead to mosquito production, and that fluctuations in the water level of the Great Salt Lake may influence the population of mosquitoes migrating into the District.
Arbovirus surveillance will commence in June, and results will be reported to board members with other conditions of the District. Public health officials have expressed concern about increased incidence of arboviruses in other locations, and they, and the District are monitoring the situation.
McBride mentioned upcoming conferences related to mosquito control and the District. The American Mosquito Control Association Washington conference was underway at the time of the meeting, though no representative from the District was in attendance this year. National topics related to mosquito control and of particular interest currently include proposed changes to the endangered species list and to the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System. The annual meeting of the Utah Mosquito Abatement Association (UMAA) is anticipated in October. As incoming UMAA president, McBride will have a significant role in planning that meeting. The annual meeting of the Utah Association of Special Districts will take place in Layton in November. In early 2026 the annual meeting of the West Central Mosquito and Vector Control Association will be held in Grand Junction, Colorado, and the annual meeting of the American Mosquito Control Association will be held in Portland, Oregon.
Board members were reminded to report completion of required training; not all board members reported completing training in 2024.
A draft version of the audit report will be available by the end of May. As Matt Holten has left the board, he will also not be participating on the audit committee; any board member interested in participating is welcome.
Safety goals were met since the previous board meeting and safety training is being conducted for seasonal employees. A couple of minor safety incidents have been reported and will be investigated.
8. Board Meeting Items for June 9th Meeting to be held in person include a review of the audit, adoptions of the certified tax rate, and a discussion about proposing a tax increase. No additional items were presented.
In response to a question from Brewer, McBride explained that state statue allows representation on the District Board from all municipalities included in the District, though Kearns, Copperton, and Alta have not chosen to send a representative to the Board. Catten expressed support for direct representation from each municipality.
9. Approve Bills. Wilding moved to approve the bills; Gilson seconded the motion. The motion carried with all in favor.
10. Adjourn.  Risk, Glover, and Price moved to adjourn the meeting, and the meeting was adjourned at 2:24 pm.



